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Kycon prides itself on our quality and we take all quality issues very seriously.  There have been a few 
quality issues reported in which an oily type substance has appeared on some parts.  Upon further 
investigation it has been determined that it is batch related to specific parts that were produced with 
Halogen Free PBT plastic.  Kycon recently discovered that this plastic contained a red phosphorous flame 
retardant.  Depending on the process, it is possible that the red phosphorus may react in such a way that 
it causes this oil type substance to appear over time.  There is also a slight chance that this could cause 
conductivity issues in certain applications.  (Numbers as low as 4 Mega ohms have been detected.) 
Please understand that not all customer products using these parts will be affected.  We are merely doing 
our due diligence in assuring that customers are informed and can also be proactive in their own business 
dealings.   
 
The suspect date codes are 1020-1126.  Any parts shipped from Kycon 6/1/10-4/30/12 may contain these 
date codes parts.  Kycon is willing to replace any parts that you have in stock that fall within these dates. 
 
Below is a list of affected Kycon part numbers. 
 

 


